
 

The City's arboviral surveillance continued last week and all collected mosquitoes were tested in-house for 
West Nile virus (WNV) and St. Louis Encephalitis (SLE).  Trap counts remain low in 2015.  However this week, 2 
additional trap locations from Chicago collected WNV positive mosquitoes. Both collections contained Culex 
restuans which are primarily a bird-feeding species. Although the risk for WNV transmission remains low 
within the City, we are approaching the period when WNV amplification is likely to continue in the local 
mosquito and reservoir host populations.  

O’Hare, Gr. Grand Crossing, Hegewisch, Lincoln 
Square and West Pullman.  

To date, three dead birds have been collected.

No human cases reported.

The risk of human West Nile virus infection remains low.   

With the completion of formal catch basin treatments, CDPH began the weekly monitoring of application 
efficacy.  As needed, re treatments will be performed throughout the summer. 

 


